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TO:   BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY 

 

FROM:      MICHAEL POUCH, CONSTRUCTION MANAGER, ENGINEERING 
 

SUBJECT:  TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF E. 166th STREET FOR FINCH CREEK PLANNED 

DEVELOPMENT (LOCP-1692-2023) 
 

DATE:         JUNE 11, 2024 

 

I respectfully request from the Board of Public Works and Safety permission to temporarily 

close a portion of East 166th Street, between Boden Road and Olio Road, for the installation of 

storm and sanitary sewer as proposed for the Finch Creek project.  The closure is planned to 

begin on or after June 24, 2024, weather permitting.  The road will be reopened by noon 

Thursday June 27th. 

  

• Detour route will be posted in advance of the closure. 

• Advance notice signs stating “Road Closure On/Or After xx/xx/2024” will be placed a  

minimum of one week in advance of the closure. 

• Notice will be sent to public agencies informing them of the actual start of the closure.  

 

A representative of the developer, Pulte Homes, is available to answer questions. 

 

I recommend the Board of Public Works and Safety permit the temporary closure of E. 166th 

Street for storm and sanitary sewer installation for Finch Creek. 
  

Your consideration in this matter is appreciated.    

  

Attachments:   

  

1. Road Closure Map 
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